April 21, 2002
SCAQMD-South Coast
Air Quality Management District
21865 E. Copley Drive
Diamond Bar, California 91765
909-396-3439 Off
909-396-3324 Fax

Barry Wallerstein
Executive Officer

Ms. Kathy Stévens
Planning-CEQA

Ref: Ultramar, Inc., SCAQMD Permit Request
Sub: Opposition To Draft Subsequent Environmental Impact Report (DSEIR)
And Issuance Of Permit To ULTRAMAR, Inc.

I live in Wilmington with my family and request that you not issue a building permit to Ultramar,
Inc. until they have addressed the air pollution they are causing and health problems they are
causing.

The DSEIR contains incomplete information, out dated information and inaccurate information.
Ultramar offers our community no significant mitigation for the negative environmental impact
and negative health impact they are causing our community.

I want to know why SCAQMD or Ultramar did not hold a Public Hearing in Wilmington? ]
I want to know why no information was mailed to all Wilmington residents? ]

I want to be placed on your mailing list.

I want a Public Hearing be held in Wilmington immediately before SCAQMD approves a Permit
to Ultramar, Inc.. I additionally want the Public Comment Time be extended another sixty

days.

Concerned Wilmington Resident,

P T

Mr. Juan Hernandez
1046 Ravenna #3
Wilmington, CA 90744
310-835-0711

359

42-1

42-2

42-3

42-4

42-5

42-6



COMMENT LETTER NO. 42
LETTER FROM MR. JUAN HERNANDEZ

April 21, 2002

Response 42-1

Y our opinion regarding Ultramar is noted. The SEIR will not be certified until all environmental
impacts have been addressed and all feasible mitigation measures imposed.

Response 42-2

Please see Response 9-7 regarding the comment that the Draft SEIR fails to contain accurate and
complete information. Also, see Response 9-9 regarding the health impacts associated with the
proposed project.

Response 42-3

Please see Response 3-3 regarding the public meeting.

Response 42-4

Please see Response 3-1 regarding the public notice.

Response 42-5

Your name has been added to the list of interested parties for this project and will be included on
any further notices related to this project. Please see Response 3-4 regarding SCAQMD’s
subscription service.

Response 42-6

See Response 3-3 regarding the public meeting and an extension of the public comment period.
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